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upon ability to solve geometrical, quasi-geometrical, and non-
geometrical problems, and so forth. The general conclusions
of the experimentalists are that the "transfer effect" of training
may be considerable, or slight, or non-existent; that it is con-
siderable only when there is much in common between the
material used for training and that used for testing; and that in
fact little evidence can be found of a general training of the
mind as the result of any sort of specific training. If, says in
effect a distinguished experimenter, a psychologist from Mars,
who knew nothing of our theories of mental discipline, and
who simply tried to answer the question—what are the amounts
of influence of sex, race, age, native ability, and studies pursued,
upon the gain made during a year in power to think, or at any
rate in whatever is measured by the usual intelligence tests?—-
he might go so far as to dismiss "studies pursued" as a factor
of no importance.
The experimentalists thus claim to have proved that, though
there is something in the idea of a transfer of training from
one kind of mental occupation to another, there is nothing to
support the old idea that a training in classics or in mathematics
spreads over all one's mental activities. It is, so to speak, good
for itself and for closely similar pursuits, but not for things in
general, and those who point to a long list of great men who
were brought up on the classics, and claim that the classics
made them great, are simply ignoring the enormously more
important factor of inborn capacity, which merely happened to
find its opportunity in the classics because no other oppor-
tunity was offered. But the contention of the experimentalists
goes further. They do not, of course, deny the fact of mental
training or discipline, and they do not deny that a certain
amount of transfer from one kind of mental pursuit to another
may exist. But they do deny that the amount of transfer is so
great as to warrant us in putting any subject into the curri-
culum, or in keeping it there, because of its alleged value as
discipline. In other words, they assert that one of the main

